
 
Cooperative Hydro Embrun 

821 Rue Notre Dame 
Embrun, ON, K0A 1W1 

 
April 12, 2011 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P. O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street 
Suite 2700 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 

 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc.’s Confirmation of Accuracy of Draft Rate 

Order for Distribution Rates Effective May 1, 2011 (EB-2010-0077)  

 

On April 7, 2011 the Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) issued its Decision and Order 

with respect to Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc.’s application for distribution rates 

effective May 1, 2011. As a condition of the order Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. is 

required to file written confirmation assessing the completeness and accuracy of the 

draft Tariff of Rates and Charges, or provide a detailed explanation of any inaccuracies 

or missing information, within seven (7) calendar days of the date of this Decision and 

Order.  

Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc.hereby confirms that it has reviewed and verified the 

accuracy of the decision and draft rate order. With exception only to the following, 

Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. finds the draft rate to be complete and accurate. 

On February 24, 2011 Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc.filed its proposed Late Payment 

Penalty Settlement Rate Riders in accordance with the Ontario Energy Board’s (the 

“Board”) Decision and Order (EB-2010-0295). Included in the application Cooperative 

Hydro Embrun Inc. requested the following: 

Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. requests that the Board provide direction on the 

regulatory accounting for the revenues recovered through the operation of the 

proposed rate riders.  Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. further requests that the 



Board authorize recording the cost incurred to publish the Boards Notice EB-

2010-0295, which amounted to $1,250, in a Board authorized deferral account. 

Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. hereby notes that the Board did not address the above 

in its Decision and Order. 

If you have any questions or concerns with this submission, please do not hesitate to 

contact Benoit Lamarche at (613) 443-5110 or embrunhydro@magma.ca. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Benoit Lamarche 
General Manager 
Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. 
821 Notre-dame Street 
Embrun, ON 
K0A 1W1 
 


